Tisbury Conservation Commission

Box 1239

Vineyard Haven, Massachusetts 02568

(508) 696-4260
MINUTES OF JANUARY 3, 2017 
Present:   Thomas Robinson, Nancy Weaver, Caroline Little, John Best, Lillian Robinson, Laura Barbera, Administrative Assistant and Jane Varkonda, Agent.
16-24:  Tisbury Harbormaster – 6:00 p.m.
Robinson opened the public hearing for maintenance dredging.
John Crocker explained that because the bulkhead at the Lake Street landing has failed, which is causing dirt to silt through, sand has been building up rather quickly which prevents fisherman from getting as close the bulkhead as they may need.

They have dredged the area before, but unfortunately let the permit lapse.  Typically they dredge approximately 350 cubic yards, but they were only asking to dredge 30 cubic yards in this specific area as a bandaid approach until they finally repair the bulkhead.

Best wondered where the deposits will go and Mr. Crocker stated probably to Grove Avenue.

He continued that because of a time of year restriction (winter flounder) they won’t dredge until June.  An excavator will be used and they expect the dredging won’t be needed again for at least a year.

Weaver motioned to close the hearing.   Ms. Robinson second the motion.  It was unanimously approved.

16-25:  Andrew Dimmick – 6:10 p.m.

Robinson opened the public meeting for the construction of a deck.

Carole Hunter, architect, was present and explained that there is property on Hine’s Point whose dwelling is located approximately 60 feet from the top of the bank.

A new small deck will be constructed on the water side, within an all lawn area.  No concrete will be used, but rather they will only dig holes and set the posts.

Best motioned to issue a negative determination.  Weaver second the motion.  It was unanimously approved.
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Discussion:

Attorney Rob McCarron attended to discuss the former Knipmeyer property in Mink Meadows.  He reminded the members of the many years of litigation between the town and Mr. Knipmeyer and in the end, DEP issued a superseding order and this Commission finally permitted a very small dwelling to be constructed on the lot.
He was at the meeting to inform the members that four neighbors have purchased the property and intend to grant a conservation restriction to the Conservation Commission prohibiting any building on the lot in perpetuity.  There is a septic system installed on the lot but that will probably be abandoned.

The Board of Selectmen will have no involvement in the process because the CR will be granted solely to the Conservation Commission.

There was discussion about providing public access as a public benefit to the town but Mr. McCarron explained that the Mink Meadows Covenants prohibit public access across the property, according to Section 3.04, page 6 of those covenants.

The Mink Meadows Association was approached about waiving the restriction on multi-owner involvement in the property but were adamant about not waiving the public access prohibition.  He added that they could execute a private conservation restriction, but then the town would have no control and these only last for 30 years unless renewed.  A town held CR would keep the property from being developed in perpetuity.

Best inquired about the tax ramifications of the CR and Mr. McCarron remarked that the difference between a private vs. a town held CR would be negligible with regard to taxes, but again reiterated that the property would remain unbuildable in perpetuity.  All other tax matters will be dealt directly with the Board of Assessors.  

Jane wondered if the existing septic system could be used by a neighbor to increase their number of bedrooms and Mr. McCarron offered to inquire about this.  A question about parking cars on the property was another question unanswered, but will be investigated.  Mr. McCarron added that the neighbors have no interest in parking cars that but will inquire.

The temporary storage of small vessels on the lot by the owners was discussed and Mr. McCarron offered that this was not an issue, but rather included in the language as part of the boilerplate CR.

The members were not opposed to the town held CR prohibiting the activity discussed, and acknowledging that they would keep the Board of Selectmen informed.  Mr. McCarron will draft the document and it will be reviewed by the members at that time.

The meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m.
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Respectfully submitted,

Laura L. Barbera

Administrative Assistant

